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Our Ref: MGLA120121-3772 

 
24 March 2021 

 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the Greater London Authority (GLA) received 
on 12 January 2021. Your request has been considered under the Freedom of Information Act 
2000.  
 
You requested:   
 

How many new job roles did the GLA create in the last 12 months?  
A list of all newly created job titles  
A brief description of the duties of each role  
The annual salary of each role  
The date each role was created/advertised  
Whether or not each role was filled or has since been abolished  
Which GLA department/body each role falls under. 

 
Our response is below,  

 

• In the 12 months to 31 December 2020 the GLA created 85 new roles which are set out in 
the attached PDF document. 

• The newly created job titles are listed in the attached PDF. 

• A brief description of the duties of each role - The GLA Head of Paid Service Staffing 
Protocol and Scheme of Delegation sets out how posts are created and the role of the Chief 
Officer. A brief description of the duties of each role is included in the Head of Paid 
Services decision, which is where the GLA’s Chief Officer officially approves the creation of 
the role. These decisions are available on the GLA’s web site at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/node/51341 

• The grades of the new posts are given in the attached PDF. The salary scales, showing the 
annual salary of each grade are available on the GLA’s web site at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/sites/default/files/gla_payscale_public_website_v_2020.pdf 

• Date the role was created – The date that the role has been formally approved, by the 
signing of the Head of Paid Services decision, is the date of creation given in the attached 
PDF. In exceptional circumstances, where there has been an urgent need for recruitment, 
the Chief Officer has given approval for a job to be advertised in advance of their formal 
approval. 

• The date advertised that is provided on the PDF is the date that the advert appeared in the 
press for external recruitment and on the GLA’s intranet site for internal recruitment. Posts 



 
 

 

that are marked on the attached PDF as “filled through other organisational change 
policies” have been filled by applying our standard policies in relation to restructuring and 
redeployment. 

• The attached PDF sets out if the post has been filled. One of the posts created in 2020 has 
been abolished.  

• The attached PDF sets out which directorate and unit the role is in. 
 
While the information provided above shows the number of new roles created in the year to 31 
December 2020, it should be noted that there are other posts that will have been deleted within 
the year, and 46 of the new posts in the total of 85 are posts that are funded externally. 
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference MGLA120121-3772. 

 
Yours sincerely  
 
 

 
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
 
 
 
















